M Marathon
MARATHON Qil Company

August 5, 1980

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
P.0. Drawer DD
Artesia, NM 88210

Re: Gas 0il Ratio Test
Martinez 31 Federal Well No. 1
Unit F, Sec. 31, T-19S, R-29E
Wildcat Bone Spring

Dear Sir:

Houston wiision
Production Operations, U.S. & Canada

P.O. Box 2409
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
Telephone 505/393-7106

RECEIVED

AUG 6 1980

O. C. b
ARTESIA, OFFIC

In reference to your notice dated July 29, 1980, we will not be able
to take a 30 day Gas 0il Ratio Test on the above well.

This well was shut in on July 28, 1980 due to allowable production
and will remain shut in until a casinghead gas connection can be
made as per your order. Gas production was last measured on July 21,

1980, two days after completion.

As soon as the gas connection is made a test will be submitted to

your office.

Very truly yours,

Safhn s P

Ralph M. DePauw
Production Engineer

RMD:1bp



